PAYNE PHALEN DISTRICT FIVE
PLANNING COUNCIL

STRONG B SAFE 4% WELCOMING CONNECTED 3% NEIGHBORHOODS

August 13, 2013
Re: Ward 6 Café — 858 Payne Avenue - Request for 45-Day Waiver

City Councilmember Dan Bostrom, Ward 6
5 Kellogg Blvd W,

St Paul, MN 55102

Dear Councilmember Dan Bostrom:

The Payne Phalen District Five Community Planning & Economic Development Committee
(CPED) met on August 7, 2013 at the Eastern District Police Station at 722 Payne Avenue. The
public meeting was noticed to the adjacent neighborhood by District Five staff. The CPED
meeting was chaired by Jonathan Bohn. On the agenda was a review of a license application
for 858 Payne Avenue (Ward 6 Café). Eric Foster attended on behalf of the business.

The CPED Committee heard a presentation of the planned uses of a patio and the sidewalk
service being proposed. The CPED Committee offered its strong support for the license and
also requested a 45 day waiver to expedite the business to use the remaining season to start
this expanded service.

The CPED Committee requests via this letter that Mr. Parker and Mr. Foster are granted a 45-
day waiver to permit the opening of this expanded service area within the current summer
season. The request was passed by unanimous vote.

Please contact me with any questions or concerns at 651-774-5234. Thank you!

Sincerely, )

Q%“ el M Jolee—

Leslie McMurray, Executive Director /
On behalf of the District Five CPED Committee

Ce Christine Rozek
Lawrence R. Zangs
Dept. of Safety and Inspection
Ward 6 Café
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